
C. College Report: Angelica Suarez presented the College Report announcing that the semester 
starts on Monday with an increase in enrollment by about 5%. About 80% of classes are back on 
campus with 20% onl  prospective students the information that they need. The 1st floor of Watson 

Hall now holds the Hub which provides staff and counselors to assist students in any and every 
way with services on the spot. The Hub will be open until 7pm to provide support for students. 
The Global Engagement Center held a meeting about a week ago with partners abroad on how 
they can reach more students globally with our course offerings. The Harbour continues to have 
100% occupancy with a waitlist and now proceeds are coming back to the campus 

to go towards 
enhancing the residents’ experience. Rich Pagel spoke on the facilities on campus acknowledging 
that the Lit & Lang Building was taken down in December to make away for the new Chemistry 
Building. Mid-December, OCC received a report that our steel contractor went out of business. 
Along with asbestos that was found causing an environmental issue, hopefully all set backs will 
be resolved in the next two weeks and construction can continue on the new Chemistry Building. 
The goal is still 2024 for the building’s opening. Due to the state of emergency with the rain in 
California, about $300,000 in damages occurred. Madam  



organize and facilitate this event. Doug Bennett went on to say that last year OC 
Children’s Book Festival received $138,000 from the sale of spaces 



Community College Foundation. The OCC Foundation is among the top 5 performing 
Community College Foundations. The audit has been reviewed and the motion was made to 
accept the Audited Financial Statements for FY 2021/2022 and seconded. The motion carried. 
Accolades were given to Rene Kinn and Doug Bennett as well as the audit committee for the 
exceptional work under the intensive scrutiny that these audits present.  
 

G. Marine Committee Report: Patrick Munoz turned it over to Doug Bennett for the Marine 
Committee Report. 

1. Possible Real Estate Gift: There is a small office next to the veterinary clinic next to the 
Professional Mariner Training Center and the owner who is a Newport Beach Resident 
put it up for sale. It is a 2700 sq ft two-story building. The building had an appraisal of 
$3.5 million taken last August. The Foundation is working with a gift consultant, Jim 
Normandin, who is an expert that has helped the Foundation in the past to present a 
proposal to the owner for a bargain sale on the land. The proposal is in its initial stages 
and looks forward to presenting to the owner and her son in the future.  
 

H. Friends of the Library Report: Eileen Lewis delivered the Friends of the Library Report stating 
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